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Update from the Commissioner 
 

Welcome to our July eNewsletter. 

 

To effectively regulate and support the disability sector we work closely with a range of 

stakeholders. The last couple of months have been replete with collaborations which have 

helped us continue to develop how we promote respect and ensure safety for people with 

disability receiving any services in Victoria.  

• To reduce confusion about where people go about a concern with their service, we are 

working more closely with the Disability Services Commissioner (DSC) to jointly 

promote our roles. You can read more about this and see our new brochure below. 

• We have had the pleasure of visiting Shepparton and the Inner Gippsland area so far 

this year for our regional roadshows. We have met with lots of wonderful people across 

the sector and have gained many insights into the fantastic work being done as well as 

challenges and issues to address. We look forward to visiting Mildura in September, 

more info on that below. 

• Having gained a lot from presenting to and taking questions from many organisations 

around the sector, we urge you to let us know if we can come and talk to your staff, 

members or board. Recently I’ve had some great Q&A sessions with Melba, Pathways 

To Care, ACSO and DRC Advocacy. Contact us at education@vdwc.vic.gov.au if you 

would like to arrange a session. 

• July 1st saw the official start of the Social Services Regulator (SSR). As mentioned 

previously the Commission is currently expecting to merge with the SSR around 2026. 

We will continue to strongly deliver our regulatory functions to benefit people with 

disability until these functions and powers are delivered by the SSR. Click here to read 

more about the SSR. 

• It was fantastic for the Commission to have the opportunity to meet with the NDIS 

Provider and Worker Registration Taskforce and be part of the discussions and provide 

input into the design of a national registration scheme. 

More recently, we have introduced a change to our registration process to make it quicker and 

easier to apply, by allowing you to use your NDIS Worker Screening ID number in lieu of a 

national police check. More info on that is below. 

 

Speaking of registration, for those of you already registered it is nearly that time of year again - 

registration renewal time. We will provide more information about how you can renew on our 

mailto:education@vdwc.vic.gov.au
https://www.vic.gov.au/social-services-regulator
https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/
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website and via email in the coming weeks. 

 

As always, we encourage you to follow us on Facebook, X, LinkedIn and Instagram. 

 

Please let friends and colleagues know that they can subscribe to receive updates 

at www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/subscribe.  

  

 

Use your NDIS Worker Screening Clearance 
when registering as a disability worker 

 

 

 

To simplify and speed up the registration process, we have introduced the option to provide 

your NDIS Worker Screening ID number when applying. This means you can skip the 

requirement for an additional national police check. 

 

A reminder that when applying for registration you need to:  

• prove your identity* 

• agree to a national police check** 

• complete the application form 

• provide relevant documents 

*If you have stored your verified identity with Service Victoria then you won't need to prove your identity 

again. 

**If you already have a NDIS Worker Screening ID number you can provide this when you apply and you 

won't need to undergo a national police check again.  
  

 

It's OK to complain! 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.facebook.com/VDWCommission/__;!!C5rN6bSF!GqFiynWnpa5Fzz6ZUudpK7QLayW-_W4Vnjzznvb2SO7r4SnheBMW-C-zQZQi2mvZBrNJgeu6MXAcsDRdXtVPfLrxalH90FTU$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/twitter.com/VDWCommission__;!!C5rN6bSF!GqFiynWnpa5Fzz6ZUudpK7QLayW-_W4Vnjzznvb2SO7r4SnheBMW-C-zQZQi2mvZBrNJgeu6MXAcsDRdXtVPfLrxan-DedW5$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.linkedin.com/company/vdwcommission__;!!C5rN6bSF!GqFiynWnpa5Fzz6ZUudpK7QLayW-_W4Vnjzznvb2SO7r4SnheBMW-C-zQZQi2mvZBrNJgeu6MXAcsDRdXtVPfLrxarhFVnFA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.instagram.com/vicdwcommission/__;!!C5rN6bSF!GqFiynWnpa5Fzz6ZUudpK7QLayW-_W4Vnjzznvb2SO7r4SnheBMW-C-zQZQi2mvZBrNJgeu6MXAcsDRdXtVPfLrxaiBBeMt7$
http://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/subscribe
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Making a complaint is a great way to improve services for everyone and can assist disability 

workers to make positive changes in their work and practice. 

 

Complaints made to the VDWC have led to improvements like:  

• clarifying roles and responsibilities 

• ensuring that support plans are up to date and followed 

• better communication and consultation between service users, families and disability 

workers 

In order to improve the safety and quality of care and service standards across the Victorian 

disability service, it is important to raise your concerns. However, it might not always be clear 

where to go to do so. 

 

In conjunction with the Disability Services Commissioner, we have created a Complaints about 

Victoria Disability Services flyer. This resource will help to identify who to contact to make a 

complaint about a disability service or worker. Click here to view the accessible version. 

 

Rest assured, we will always work with you to ensure your concern gets to the right 

Commission. 

 

Click here for more information on our complaints service.  

  

 

Upcoming event 
 

 

 

Mildura public forum 

 

Do you live or work in the Mildura region? 

 

VDWC will be visiting Mildura and will host our next public forum on Wednesday 11 September 

from 10am - 11:30am. 

 

Commissioner Dan Stubbs will provide attendees with information on our different functions: the 

code of conduct for disability workers; complaints and notifications about disability workers, and 

disability worker registration. Attendees will also have the opportunity to ask questions. 

 

Click here for more information and to register for your free ticket.  
 

  

 

For the disability workforce 
 

 

https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/2024-07/Complaints%20about%20Vic%20Disability%20Service%20Flyer%20%28July%202024%29%20A4.pdf
https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/2024-07/Complaints%20about%20Vic%20Disability%20Service%20Flyer%20%28July%202024%29%20A4.pdf
https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/2024-07/Accessible_Complaints-VDWC%26DSC_flyer2024.docx
https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/complaints-and-notifications/complaints
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/events.humanitix.com/vdwc-public-forum-mildura__;!!C5rN6bSF!GqFiynWnpa5Fzz6ZUudpK7QLayW-_W4Vnjzznvb2SO7r4SnheBMW-C-zQZQi2mvZBrNJgeu6MXAcsDRdXtVPfLrxamlpCFbb$
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Have you been thinking about becoming registered as a disability worker? If you are unsure 

about why registration is so important for people with disability and the wider sector, hear from 

some of our registered workers here. 

 

Learn more about registration at vdwc.vic.gov.au/registration  

  

                     

 

 

 

Currently a registered worker? 

   

A reminder that applications to renew your registration for 2024-25 opens in August. Look out 

for an email from our Registration team with further information on renewing your registration to 

ensure it stays active. 

                      

 

 

Don't forget your CPD requirements  

 

With renewal time fast approaching you should check that you have completed and recorded a 

minimum of 10 hours of continuing professional development (CPD) activities for the year, 

required to maintain your registration. 

 

If you need to top up those points, check out our Training & Development Catalogue. It has a 

wide range of resources that can assist. 

 

Make sure to keep a record of your CPD in your activity log for easy reference at renewal time. 

                      

  

 

What's been happening 
 

 

In June, Commissioner Dan Stubbs had the pleasure of speaking to over thirty disability 

workers, service providers and family members/carers at a networking event hosted by 

https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/2023-07/Registration%20case%20studies.pdf
https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/2023-07/Registration%20case%20studies.pdf
https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/disability-worker-registration
https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/about/news-resources-media/news/disability-worker-training-and-development-catalogue-now-available
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/mcusercontent.com/232a0a9d44abb1b0358bac209/files/a69a4962-38e1-18bf-7c8b-6329ad80e07b/Continuing_professional_development_activity_log_0_1_.docx__;!!C5rN6bSF!GqFiynWnpa5Fzz6ZUudpK7QLayW-_W4Vnjzznvb2SO7r4SnheBMW-C-zQZQi2mvZBrNJgeu6MXAcsDRdXtVPfLrxajQWCnC5$
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Pathways to Care and Independence Australia. 

 

Dan discussed the role of the VDWC, focusing on all the components of the Scheme - 

complaints, notifications, registration and the Code of Conduct. Dan also spoke about how 

important it is not just for people with disability and their families, but for disability workers and 

services providers to know that they can come to us with any concerns as well.  
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Image 1: Commissioner Dan Stubbs presenting to the attendees. 

Image 2: Commissioner Dan Stubs with VDWC, Pathways to Care and Independence Australia staff. 

Image 3: Commissioner Dan Stubbs chatting to attendees.  
  

 

Information sessions 
 

 

 

Don't forget our team can conduct information sessions on the work of the Commission, and 

the regulation requirements of disability workers, both in-person and virtually. We can tailor the 

material to the needs of your organisation. If you are interested in finding out more or arranging 

a session, please reach out to education@vdwc.vic.gov.au  

   

 

Keep in touch 
 

If our e-newsletter was forwarded to you and you'd like to subscribe 
please go to: vdwc.vic.gov.au/subscribe 

 
If you have any questions or comments, please get in touch via 

our website Contact us page, send an email 
to info@vdwc.vic.gov.au or call us on 1800 497 132. 

 
For more information visit vdwc.vic.gov.au 

 

  

 

mailto:education@vdwc.vic.gov.au
https://www.vdwc.vic.gov.au/subscribe
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__vic.us18.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D232a0a9d44abb1b0358bac209-26id-3Deb38eb5f04-26e-3D0e3bba9bd6&d=DwMFaQ&c=JnBkUqWXzx2bz-3a05d47Q&r=B_svBnE2hBdEtZ3t1evVbwFhUs00Y5qxZHYlrtXSBuE&m=9HhmnP_irr6CJoJIucFP9OyT-kuTsD3ON8s6yz7N2WQ&s=5-Xjo3rXBku-t8omFDu4YDEnqdDuZj_Gef9lw7I41j4&e=
mailto:info@vdwc.vic.gov.au
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__vic.us18.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D232a0a9d44abb1b0358bac209-26id-3D8af7faed85-26e-3D0e3bba9bd6&d=DwMFaQ&c=JnBkUqWXzx2bz-3a05d47Q&r=B_svBnE2hBdEtZ3t1evVbwFhUs00Y5qxZHYlrtXSBuE&m=9HhmnP_irr6CJoJIucFP9OyT-kuTsD3ON8s6yz7N2WQ&s=Q3Agvu4D9H9oa6-cHoZS_fgWeFUFa6AwfW0ECbvmtTI&e=

